
Dr . gmma Lou Davis 
Museum of Man 
Balboa Par1<: 
San Diego, California 92101 

Dear Davy: 

Route l 
Ki mberly , Idaho 

Oct • 2 5 , 1966 

Thank you so very much for your kind letter about the 
Folsom article . So far , I have had nothirn~ but f,qvorable com­
ments • but have my fin"Sers crossed . Si.nee both you anrl Har1 e 
are on the University mailing 11st , I did not , personally send 
you a copy of Tebiwa. , but did send copi3S to Bordes , Tixier and 
Meldgaard . Hope to add further to this article and also cover 
the New fJiexico Folsom before the han<ibook 1s published . 

Your friend , Lewis 'radlock , wrote a fine article on the 
Crescentic objects. I was delighted with it and as soon as I 
read it , I realized that i".ieldgaard ha.d given me a duplicate of 
these objects - one from Denmark . When I talked with h i m, he 
said it was a sickle blade and the one he gave me is polished 
from use and. then resharpened by pressure retouch . I , of course , 
had to immediately experiment making these and then I hafted one 
and took it to Swanson . He was delighted with it and suggested 
a follow-up article on the function of these artifacts . In 
researchi ng t he literature on these , I find that there is a 
series of developmental stages in its phylogony and in the Old 
World they used geometrics set in harvesting knives and were 
straight instead of being curved with the hook bein.g used to 
pick up the cut grain . It is also interesting to fi nd that many 
of the crescents were follnd on the margins of water bodies to 
f1t in with the huntin~ a~d gathering cultures . Incidentally, 
treated silex is much more durable for this type of artifact than 
is obsidia.n . Bordes is now very interested in tt-ie thermal 
treatment and is daing much ;Xpe rimenting with ovens and temp­
eratures and pressure and percussion work . So glad my theory 
has been accepted there . 

Your very good friend , Junius Bird , sent me about 150lbs of 
fine obs1rlian .froTT! Iceland in large enough bloclrn so I could mci.ke 
some really blg tools . He is such an interesting person and a 
good friend . 

We certainly congratulate you on your fine position at the 
Museum . And what a wonderful place to live - San Diego . My 
schedule 18 so full now thst I don't know just w}1en we will ~et to 
Caltfornia, but would certainly ltke to include a visit to you on 
our 11st lf and when we do oome . It is always such a pleasure to 
visit with you and exchange ideas . Would lo7e to review your 
1naterlals. Hope you g;et up th ls way real soon . 

Sincerely , 

Don E. Crabt r ee 


